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PLANNING COMMITTEE MEETING

HELD AT PARISH COUNCIL OFFICE, 9 THE COTTAGES, MARKET GREEN, COTTINGHAM 

AT 7PM ON TUESDAY 5th SEPTEMBER 2023
MINUTES
PRESENT: 
Chairman: Cllr Jump
Cllrs: C Cantrell, Casson, Kemp & Marten 
Clerk: Pape

One member of the public via Microsoft Teams
1875
DECLARATION OF INTERESTS 

There were no declarations of interest.
1876
TO RECEIVE AND APPROVE APOLOGIES


Apologies received from Cllrs Duke, P Cantrell, Graves, Stubbs, Ward & Harr

Resolved: Apologies accepted
1877
TO RECEIVE CORRESPONDENCE & NOTICES OF DECISION (SEE ATTACHED SHEET)

1877.1
   Notices of Decision were circulated to Councillors in advance of the meeting.
1877.2   The Clerk informed Cllrs that an invitation had been received from the East Riding Enhanced Bus Partnership to attend their Annual Forum Event on Friday 13th October 2023 at Bishop Burton College. Cllrs Casson & C Cantrell confirmed their attendance.

Resolved: Cllrs Casson & C Cantrell to attend the East Riding Enhanced Bus Partnership Annual Forum Event on Friday 13th October 2023
1878   
TO CONSIDER PLANNING APPLICATIONS OUTSTANDING SINCE THE DATE OF THE LAST MEETING
Cllrs considered Planning Applications outstanding since the date of the last meeting.

 See Appendix A for full planning comments.
1879    TO RECEIVE UPDATE ON HOSPITAL PARKING PROVISION

1879.1    The Clerk circulated an update received from Zara Ridge - Head of Facilities, Hull University Teaching Hospital NHS Trust. The update included information on Helipad car parking spaces, buttons/anti-reflective provision on pay machines, staff parking permit renewals and the flow plates in the car park at Castle Hill hospital. Zara had also extended an invitation to Cllrs to visit the hospital site, Cllrs requested a visit be arranged once the pay machines had been improved and to view the new day centre, a Monday morning visit would be preferable.

Cllr C Cantrell requested a further update be sought regarding parking provision at Castle Hill Hospital, as she had been informed that the day centre at Hull Royal Infirmary was closing with the staff being transferred to Castle Hill Hospital

Resolved:  Parish Office to contact Zara Ridge - Head of Facilities, Hull University Teaching Hospital NHS Trust to arrange site visit to Castle Hill Hospital and to request further update on parking provision
1880    TO CONSIDER LOCATIONS OF NEW VILLAGE SEATING
1880.1   Further to the Planning Meeting of 15th August 2023 the Clerk had contacted the police to clarify if it was indeed themselves who had requested the bench at Bacon Garth Lane be removed in 2019, PCSO Mike Dale had recalled the police supporting the removal of the bench. As ERYC had recently given permission for a bench to be located at Bacon Garth Lane, Councillors agreed one of the metal benches from Granddad’s Park be placed there, this being replaced by one of the new wooden benches. The Parish Office will request the police monitor this area and report any issues to the Parish Office.
1880.2    The Clerk informed the Cllrs that the office had received a call from a resident of Wasdale Green who was concerned that the new bench due to be installed on Northgate, near to the Sewell petrol Station, would exacerbate the recent ASB issues in the area. Cllrs discussed the concerns raised and agreed it would be beneficial for the general public to have a bench installed in this area, however the use of the bench will be monitored by the Parish Council who will also request the local police have a presence in this area. A letter will be sent to the residents of Wasdale Green
1880.3   Cllrs discussed alternate areas of the village for suitability of bench installations and agreed the recess in the wall close to Aldi would be an ideal location, Cllr Jump will ascertain who owns the land.

Resolved:  Letter to be sent to Wasdale Green residents
Resolved:  Parish office to request police presence to monitor benches at Bacon Garth Lane and Northgate

Resolved: Cllr Jump to ascertain land ownership of wall recess close to Aldi
1881    TO DISCUSS VILLAGE SALT BINS
1881.1   The Clerk informed Cllrs that the office had received the following correspondence from the ERYC Winter Services Department:
“During a routine maintenance visit to a salt bin on Canongate, Cottingham it was noted that the bin has become damaged at the front. 

Please could you confirm whether you would like us to replace this at a cost of £409+VAT?”

Photographs of the bin were distributed to Cllrs, it was agreed that Cllr Casson will assess the bin and report back to the office, if the bin was deemed unfit for use the Parish Council would pay for the salt bin to be replaced.
Resolved:  Cllr Casson to assess the salt bin on Cannongate, if deemed unfit for use the Parish Council will pay for a replacement at a cost of £409 & VAT 
1881.2   Cllrs Casson informed Cllrs that during previous icy weather conditions there had been numerous accidents at the junction of New Village Road and Devon Street, Cllr Casson proposed a new salt bin be placed in this area – the owner of New Village Kitchen had verbally confirmed he would be happy for a salt bin to be placed on his land. Cllrs agreed a salt bin be purchased and Cllr Jump requested the owner of New Village Road confirm in writing that they give permission for the bin installation.
Resolved: New salt bin to be ordered once written consent had been obtained from the owner of New Village News
1882     TO DISCUSS CONSULTATION ON LOCAL PLANS

 1882.1   Cllrs discussed the Consultation which seeks insight on:

· How local plans (and minerals and waste plans) can be made simpler to understand and use.

· How local plans (and minerals and waste plans) can be positively shaped by views of   communities about how their area should evolve.

NALC have asked for responses by 22nd September 2023, the consultation closes at DLUHC on 18th October 2023.

Cllr Casson suggested a meeting be arranged of the Neighbourhood Plan Steering Group to discuss the consultation in further detail, Cllrs agreed that the suggested response from the Neighbourhood Plan Steering Group be adopted as the Parish Council response.

Resolved: Parish Office to confirm date for Neighbourhood Plan Steering Group meeting
1883
ITEMS FOR THE NEXT AGENDA (DISCUSSION ITEMS ONLY)  
1883.1   Cllr Jump informed Cllrs she had received a letter, with supporting evidence, from a resident of Beck Bank requesting that the bus stop on Beck Bank remain in situ.. 
Cllr C Cantrell had also been approached by residents of Beck Bank and had arranged a meeting with ERYC and EYMS to discuss this issue. Cllrs requested this be an agenda item for the Full Parish Meeting scheduled for Thursday 21st September 2023, following her meeting with ERYC and EYMS Cllr C Cantrell will circulate a written report to Cllrs prior to the meeting.
1883.2    Cllrs discussed the concerns of residents regarding the number of Telecommunications poles being installed in the village, this will also be an agenda item for the Full Parish Meeting scheduled for Thursday 21st September 2023
Date of Next Planning Meeting (dependent on applications received): Tuesday 3rd October 2023
There was no other business, and the Chairman closed the meeting at 8:00pm. 
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